## Established 1970 Association No. A0007735M ABN 15 952 521 931

## KANANOOK CREEK ASSOCIATION Inc.

Our Aim:
To clean, restore and preserve
Kananook Creek and its environment

Hon. President Paul A Davies

E: padavies.kca@gmail.com

W: www.kananookcreekassociation.org

M: 0413 404 525

15th October 2014

Dear Candidate





Postal Address: PO Box 123 Frankston, Vic, 3199

## Kananook Creek Corridor

The committee of the Kananook Creek Association (KCA) is writing to you as a candidate in either Carrum or Frankston electorates to seek yours and your party's commitments on the following topics relating to the Kananook Creek:

- Will you and your party commit to and actively support the completion of desilting of the Kananook Creek from Wells Street Bridge to the Beach Street Bridge as promised by the current Coalition government at the last election? As you will be aware the desilting was carried out late last year from the mouth of the creek to the Wells Street Bridge, immediately adjacent the new South East Water headquarters. It has presently been stopped at that location with no specific plans to continue beyond that point.
- Will you and your party actively support appropriate planning controls along the creek corridor with regard to building heights, setbacks and general legislative safeguards to cover the amenity of the Kananook Creek and its associated reserve area? This matter becomes particularly pertinent in the light of the third issue noted below.
- Will you and your party actively support and move to implement the re-classification of the Kananook Creek and its corridor as an officially designated park with the associated conditions and protections relevant to this designation? It is the unequivocal view of the KCA that resolution of this matter will lead to long term certainty in the management of the Kananook Creek and its adjoining reserves.

This letter is being sent as an open letter to provide you and your party with the opportunity to clearly let the KCA, its members and members of the surrounding community know precisely what to expect with respect to these important issues. The KCA will publish this letter and a summary of responses in the local press over the coming weeks.

Yours faithfully

Paul A Davies President Kananook Creek Association